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This week’s attendance  

superstars are: 

FSC - 99% 

1L - 95% 

5C - 97% 

Reading Raffle 

This week’s winner 
is: 

Lexi 5P 

 

This week’s points totals are: 

Ireland =  3119 

Morrison =  3029 

Welton =  2739 

 

PE Stars 
This week’s winners 
are: 

Francesca 2W 

Mia 3S 

Christian Value: Peace       Learning Behaviour:  Independence  Worship Theme:   Anti Bullying Week 

Firstly I have to report that we have had exceptional numbers of 
Covid Positive cases at school this week, which has made main-
taining our standards of support for learning and communica-
tion very difficult. We are trying our hardest to keep staff in one 
year group and are maintaining ventilation, handwashing and 

enhanced cleaning. Please continue to help us by taking precautions when mixing out-
side school and remaining vigilant for Covid Symptoms.  

On Thursday, we held a poignant Remembrance Day service with contributions from 
Revd. Fremmer, Miss Mason’s dance group and a lovely final prayer from Jaxon, Austin 
and Elliot. It was wonderful to see all the Brownies, Rainbows, Cubs , Scouts and other 
groups come to school in their uniforms and proudly help us to remember.  On Tues-
day, we were delighted to welcome  Alex T Smith into school for a virtual book talk. He 
was absolutely brilliant and we all liked his trusty companion, Coco. We are so lucky in 
this village to have such a brilliant bookshop who are always helping us to arrange au-
thor talks and book signings. The Kibworth Book Shop are offering all Kibworth Primary 
School children a £2 discount on Alex’s new book by using the code WINSTONXMAS21 

when buying the books online. Please note the code expires on 23rd November.  
 
Next week, we have two special days – on Monday we are asking everyone to come to 
school wearing Odd Socks to remind us all that it is Anti Bullying Week when we will all 
be trying to say One Kind Word. On Friday, we are asking everyone to come to school in 
their pyjamas and donate to our online giving page for Children in Need.  

As we reach the end of Cop 26 I have been really impressed with the children’s ideas 
about what we could do as a school to reduce the amount of electricity we use and plas-
tic we waste. They have already sent letters complaining about the amount of packag-
ing we use. I hope some of the big companies heed the advice of our young children.  

We held a super new intake session for parents and carers of children due to come to 
school in September 2022. Every year a few forget to register for a place so please do 
check that that anyone you know whose child will turn five during the academic year 
from August 2022 has completed the form on the LCC website.  

Friday 19th November 2021 

This year’s theme is ‘Together, We Can’  

Everyone is very welcome to come to school dressed in their pyjamas. 

Donations most welcome.  We are in the process of setting up the ‘Just Giving’ 

page and will send the link via Parentmail on Monday. 

Nasal Flu Immunisation reminder 
  

We currently have nearly 60% of the children signed up to receive the nasal flu 
vaccine. There is still time to give consent if you would like your child/children 
to receive it. 

please complete the online form via the link below.  

The school code is LE138358 
https://www.leicsandrutlandimms.co.uk/Forms/Flu 

https://www.leicsandrutlandimms.co.uk/Forms/Flu


 

 

01.12.2021 Foundation Nativity 2pm 

02.12.2021 Foundation Nativity 2pm 

06.12.2021 Flu Immunisations 

06.12.2021 Yr 2 Performance 6.30pm 

07.12.2021 Yr 2 Performance 6.30pm 

08.12.2021 Yr 1 Curve Theatre Trip 

13.12.2021 Yr 1 Carol Concert 9.30am 

13.12.2021 Yr 1 Carol Concert 2.15pm 

17.12.2021 Last day of term 

 

 

 
 

Year 6 
Bea 

Year 5 
Alfie, Lola, Ellie and William 

Year 4 
Year 3 

Alice and Lilly-Mai 
Year 2 
Tobias 
Year 1 
EYFS 

Mollie and Nate 

Year 2 Re enact the Battle of Hastings 

In Year 2 this term we have been enjoying our ‘Towers, Turrets and Tun-
nels’ topic, learning all about The Battle of Hastings and William the Con-
queror. We had a very exciting engage day in which The Past Presents 
visited our school: we tried on lots of different outfits from the past; built 
castles; learnt how to fight in battle and with what weapons; and re-
enacted The Battle of Hastings. Our favourite part was when Miss Mason, 
Miss Evans, Mrs Winston, Ms Jones and Mrs Donoghue-Parker hid in the 
castle and we had to battle them until they surrendered. Since then we 
have learnt all about the history of William the Conqueror’s life and how 
he was determined to become King of England. This week we have 
planned a debate on who should be King, Harold or William, and will per-
form this at the end of the week practising and developing our speaking 
and listening skills.  

 

  

    

Reminder 

Monday 15th November 

No donation required! 

 

 

Fundraising Christmas 
Cards 

 

Thank you so much for all your or-
ders of Christmas Cards etc. 
 

This has raised a whopping 

£1020.12 for the KPA. 

 
The orders have just arrived and will 
be handed out next week. 
 
Please email the KPA directly if you 
have any questions about your or-
der. 

kpakibworth@gmail.com 
 

Thanks again for all your support 

Darcey sets her target at £500 
After raising lots of money for char-
ity last year, I have helped to design 
some new colour-in Christmas 
postcards. I hope you like them! It 
would make the Alzheimer’s Socie-
ty really happy if you bought a pack 
as I am giving them all the profits. 
The packs are a special price of £5 
and you get 8 postcards to colour 
in. I will be selling the postcards at 

breaktime and at pick-up time on Friday 26th November. If you would 
like some before then, please send an email 
to christmaspostcards@dsatkibworth.org. Once you have coloured 
your postcards in, please send me a photo and the best one will win a 
BIG, yummy box of Christmas chocolates.  

Darcey is aiming is to sell 100 packs of postcards! 

And thanks to everyone for helping her to raise money for this great 
charity. WELL DONE DARCEY! 

All you need to do is wear odd socks! It’s a great 

way to celebrate what makes us all unique and 

to mark the beginning of Anti Bullying Week. 

mailto:kpakibworth@gmail.com
mailto:christmaspostcards@dsatkibworth.org

